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Year-end Celebrations
Our Brockport campus was filled with laughter, high-fives 
and countless celebrations throughout the last few months 
of the 2021-22 school year. Each building honored the 
achievements and milestones of their students with parades, 
award ceremonies, fun activities and special events.

Congratulations,
BCSD students, staff  
and families on an 

incredible year. 

Take pride in your hard work 
and in all that you have 

accomplished. Best of luck to 
our Class of 2022! We know you 
will go on to do amazing things. 
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The end of the school year is always an 
exciting and memorable time for our 
entire school district. Our Class of 2022 
has officially graduated and are looking 
forward to new adventures. Traditional 
celebrations returned and were held 
throughout campus to acknowledge 
milestones, accomplishments and 
transitions. Our eighth-graders are 
now eagerly awaiting their freshman 
year at high school, our fifth-grade 
Hill Hawks are excited to transition to 
middle school, and our UPK students 
are bursting with pride to start 
kindergarten. 

I’d like to congratulate all of our 
students on their many achievements 
and for successfully completing the 
school year. As you review the summer 
edition of Focus, you will see how our 

students are excelling academically, 
athletically, through the arts/music, in 
the community and with the trades. 
It is incredible to watch our students 
develop throughout each year and 
grow into their unique talents and 
skills. 

I share in the excitement of the 
upcoming 2022-23 school year 
and look forward to the many 
activities, events and programs we 
have scheduled. Have an enjoyable 
summer, relax and recharge. I will see 
you in the fall.

Sincerely, 

Sean C. Bruno 
Superintendent of Schools

“Congratulations, Class of 2022!  

We were honored to be a part of  

your commencement celebration.  

Best of luck in all that you do, 

 and never stop learning.” 

- Brockport Board of Education

Brockport Central School District nominated 
three Transportation Department employees to 
be recognized with the Employee of the Year 
award for the 2021-22 school year. Each year, 
the Rochester Area Transportation Supervisors 
Association recognizes employees nominated for 
the Professional Pupil Transportation Employee 
of the Year award. Criteria for nominees include 
good attendance, friendly disposition, relatability 
and whether the employee readily accepts and 
exceeds responsibilities while remaining accident 
free. Brockport nominees for the 2021-22 school 
year include Christine Connelly, Nicole Fantauzzo 
and Marisol Paz. Congratulations and thank you 
for everything you do for Brockport! 

 Christine Connelly Nicole Fantauzzo Marisol Paz

Transportation Employees Honored
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BCSD Retirees Honored 
Brockport CSD retirees were recognized by the 
Board of Education in June for all they have done 
to help make a difference in students’ lives. Retirees 
were honored with certificates, an engraved blue 
crystal apple and cookies during a short reception. 
Congratulations to these amazing Brockport faculty 
and staff members. Enjoy your retirement!

Edward Anderson 

Richard Ayres 

Lisa Baker

Gregory Baron 

Marcia Bartalo

Lesa Bo

Karen Cottom

Scott Dauphin

Paula DeMarco

Suzan DiRoma 

Sherry Hagmier

Shawn Halquist

Sandra Hayes

Allan Hoy 

Roger Meiers 

Scott Miller 

Deborah Perrine

Colleen Privitera

Wayne Rickman

Deborah Roe

Allan Saunders 

Maria Shea

Debra Waye

Scott Wilson 

Jill Wright 

Tenure Awarded
Congratulations to the following individuals for earning tenure 
during the June 7 Board of Education meeting. 

Ginther: Amy Rybacki & Silvia Wharram

Barclay: Leslie Bates & Ashleigh Grant 

Hill School: Lauren Reinhardt 

Oliver Middle School: Hugo Herrera & Laura Mueller 

Brockport High School: Kaleigh Dumigan, Matt Schirmer & 
Austin Stappenbeck

Central Office: Jerilee DiLalla

This fall brings administrative changes to Ginther 
Elementary School. After ten years as Ginther’s 
principal, Debra Waye retired at the end of June.  
Although we will miss her, we wish her the very best in 
her retirement. 

Ginther’s Assistant Principal Randall Yu was selected 
and appointed as the next principal for Ginther 
Elementary. Mr. Yu is a Brockport CSD graduate and 
began his career at the District as a substitute teacher 
in 2010. He was hired in 2012 as an elementary 
teacher at Hill School then was selected as Ginther’s 
assistant principal in August of 2021. Mr. Yu also 
served as Brockport’s new teacher mentor, the grade 
5 Math leader/facilitator, the elementary Math/Science 
curriculum and assessment writer, and he has been a 
varsity football coach since 2010.

Instructional Coach Kelly Keenan was offered and 
accepted Ginther’s assistant principal position. This 
summer, Mrs. Keenan will serve as the principal for 

Brockport’s K-6 Math and Literacy Program. Her 
official appointment as assistant principal for Ginther 
will begin after the completion of summer school, on 
August 12. Mrs. Keenan joined BCSD in September 
of 2001 as a special education teacher. In 2014, she 
became an instructional coach at Ginther. Mrs. Keenan 
has held a wide variety of leadership roles in Brockport 
including leading our English Language Learners 
summer school program in 2021, department chair, 
mentor co-chair, and she also assists with leading the 
work on the digital readiness committee.

“Randall and Kelly will make an outstanding team 
at Ginther,” said Superintendent Bruno. “Both 
have proven their abilities in building strong data-
driven instruction and excel in developing positive 
relationships with all stakeholders. Their dedication 
and commitment to our students, staff and families is 
evident each day. I look forward to working with them 
in this capacity and hope you will join me in warmly 
welcoming them to their new positions.” 

Ginther’s New Administrators

Randall Yu

Kelly Keenan
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END-OF-YEAR HIGHLIGHTS
Farm Day
Our first-graders recently 
visited Robb Farms and 
learned about crops, 
farming, livestock, 
honeybees and much 
more. Thank you to Robb 
Farms for sharing all you 
do and the importance 
of farming with our 
students! 

Students 
Explore 
History and 
Nature 
Second-grade 
students explored the 
19th century historic 
village and nature 
center at Genesee 
Country Village 
and Museum. They 
watched live demonstrations, visited a one-room schoolhouse, 
played games within the Village Square and much more. 
Students were also able to explore the trails and Nature Center 
to learn more about woodlands, meadows, geologic formations, 
ponds and wildlife. 

Barclay Students Tour Hill
Barclay third graders were welcomed to Hill School in June to 
explore the building and begin to prepare for their transition to 
fourth grade this 
fall. Current Hill 
School students 
provided a 
personalized tour 
highlighting the 
important areas 
throughout the 
building, and they 
shared helpful 
tips and favorite 
memories.

Spelling Bee Success
Hill’s fourth and fifth-grade PTSA sponsored spelling bee returned 
this year. The initial competition was held after school, where 
students were quizzed on spelling words until a group of five 
finalists from each grade remained. When the top five spellers 
from fourth and fifth grade took the stage they had studied word 
lists, learned the spelling bee rules and were well-prepared for 
competition! Congratulations to all our finalists and our 2022 
winners, Nick Stepanek (fourth) and Maleia Wight (fifth).      

Pie Pieces
In May, Ginther 
students earned “pie 
pieces” by using certain 
simple social strategies 
while solving problems. 
Each class that earned 
all their pieces got to 
add some whipped 
cream to “build” a pie. 
Then students were 
rewarded by blasting 
Mr. Yu with their pies.

Literacy Fair Fun
Hill School’s library was 
transformed into a magical 
land with creative and 
interactive learning stations, 
including a really cool cave, 
during its annual Literacy Fair. 
Students enjoyed the many 
hands-on activities that helped 
bring fun and imagination 
to literacy. Family Night provided an evening of educational 
entertainment with additional stations, prizes and ice cream.     
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END-OF-YEAR HIGHLIGHTS
Memorial Day Ceremony
Local veterans and those currently serving were invited to 
join students and staff at OMS for a special Memorial Day 
Ceremony, ahead of the holiday weekend. The ceremony 
included music, a wreath laying and students reading names of 
those who lost their lives. 

BHS Students Compete in 
Envirothon
BHS students recently competed in the Monroe County and 
New York State Envirothon. Students were tested on their 
knowledge of forestry, aquatics, soils, wildlife and current 
issues. They also had to give an oral presentation to a panel 
of judges. Four teams of five students entered the Monroe 
County competition, and our BHS students took first, fourth, 
fifth and tenth out of eleven teams! The winning team, from 
Mrs. Cappella’s AP Environmental Science course, went on to 
represent Brockport and Monroe County at the NYS Envirothon. 
They tied for sixth on their oral presentation, which discussed a 
plan to reduce compostable materials that go into landfills and 
addressed food insecurity concerns. They also placed eighth in 
aquatics, tenth in current environmental issues, seventeenth 
in soils, twentieth in forestry and twenty-third in wildlife 
management.  

American History Trip
Oliver Middle School eighth-grade students had the opportunity 
to visit Washington, D.C. this spring. Students visited the 
National Academy of Science, the National Zoo and toured 
memorials and monuments throughout the Capitol. They 
learned a ton, had many laughs and enjoyed their time together.

BHS Band at Lilac Festival
Our BHS Band 
returned to the 
Lilac Festival 
after a two-
year hiatus 
due to COVID. 
The weather 
was incredible, 
the music 
outstanding, 
and our 
musicians were 
excited to be 
back!  
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Four BHS students were recently recognized by the Board of 
Education for their volunteer work at the BHS Library. The 
students were honored during a presentation at the library in 
mid-April. BHS Librarian Kathleen Jaccarino and Principal Michael 
Pincelli presented the students with a letter of appreciation, 
written by the BOE, thanking them for the time they dedicated 
to the library.

Sophia Visconte was recognized for her role as student host of 
the “Brockport, Your Voice Now!” podcast. “Sophia immediately 
answered the plea and has wholeheartedly embraced her role 
as hostess of “Brockport, Your Voice Now!” Her enthusiasm 
and spark are contagious,” wrote Mrs. Jaccarino. “She brought 
in others to co-host with her, she prepared engaging and 
thoughtful questions and developed ideas for future episodes. 
We are thrilled she answered the call.” 

Elizabeth Kuhlkin was recognized for her efforts in starting 
a book review project. “Elizabeth took the ball and ran with it. 
She gathered some friends, all avid readers, to work on this with 
her,” explained Mrs. Jaccarino. “Elizabeth coined the venue, 
‘Jury’s Verdict’ and she (her friends joined later in the year) 
reviewed books, usually two/month, often more, centered on a 
theme. Elizabeth was steadfast and consistent in her efforts. Her 
reviews were insightful and thoughtful. She did this because of 
her love of reading and literature. It has been a pleasure working 
with her.” 

Ella Johnson and Eilidh Dunbar were also recognized for their 
work. “Ella and Eilidh were instrumental in helping us with the 
shift of the library collection we recently undertook in the high 
school library,” described Mrs. Jaccarino. “They saw us moving 
and shifting books, asked what we were doing and then asked 
if they could help! They spent weeks, of their own time, after 
school or during lunch, helping with this monumental task. Every 
book in the library was moved at least once, and often more. 
They were tireless and thoughtful about the work. They didn’t 
do this for extrinsic reason, no rewards or credit, but rather just 
to help. I am not sure how long this task would have taken 
without their help, but we are grateful that they jumped right in 
to assist. As a result, the library collection looks more appealing, 
and the shelves are much more accessible.” 

Students Recognized for Service to BHS Library

Instructional HighlightsINSTRUCTIONAL HIGHLIGHTS
Happy summer!! Although summer vacation is a time to relax and rejuvenate, we 
hope your student will dedicate some time to reading. 

Did you know that summer reading is essential to maintaining all students’ school-
year academic success? According to the book, No More Summer Reading Loss, 
“…the only summer activity related to improving reading achievement is summer 
reading.”

Studies show that the effect of reading four or five books over the summer months 
can prevent a decline in reading from spring to fall. To help students maintain the 
success they worked so hard to achieve, we encourage you to include reading as 
one of your summer activities. The Suggested Summer Reading Lists can be found 
on the District’s website (https://bcs1.org/news/what_s_new/summer_reading) and 
can assist you in selecting books for your students.

Some tips to consider:
• Search for books that feature characters with different backgrounds, experiences 

and identities in order to learn about other people’s lives and stories. This will 
teach children the importance of empathy and kindness.

• Choice is huge! Students respond better to reading when they have a choice in 
the reading material.

• Read aloud to your child. Children of ALL ages enjoy hearing and sharing a good 
story.

• Visit your public library. The public library has excellent resources and programs.

Remember, the best way to beat the summer slide is by reading!

Rich Barrett’s Creativity and 
Innovation technology class designed 
and manufactured a “Little Free 
Library” that will be installed in front 
of Brockport High School. Our BHS 
Library is excited about getting this 
registered as an official “Little Free 
Library” and keeping it stocked with 
books. Feel free to stop in and find a 
book to read this summer!

Little Free Library
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CIP Highlights
Congratulations to our students who participated in the BHS 
Career Internship Program. The group ended the year sharing 
what they learned through poster presentations. 

A special thank you goes out to Debbra Williams-Fernaays. 
She works at the Rochester Museum and Science Center as 
the Collection Manager and was named as this year’s CIP 
Mentor of the Year. Senior and CIP intern Meaghan Leibert 
worked alongside Debbra and her staff to help with the 

identification of collections, exhibit setup, tear-down and 
many additional responsibilities of college interns. This was 
an incredible opportunity for Meaghan, as she hopes to work 
in a museum someday. 

The Career Internship Program is a great way for Brockport 
seniors to gain insight into their career field of interest. 
Juniors interested in the CIP should contact their BHS 
counselors.  

Hill Student Gives TEDx Talk
Ben George was a fourth-grade student 
in Mrs. Stoker and Mr. Albrecht’s 
classroom at Hill School this past year. 
He is 9 years old, but he is already 
accomplishing amazing things. 

At the end of April, Ben spoke about 
educational freedom on stage at the 
TEDx talk in Clinton, NY. Ben, who is 
one of the youngest TED talk speakers 
to ever take the stage, said he was both 
nervous and excited about the event. His 
talk addressed how educational freedom, 
the ability to help shape his own 
personal curriculum, has impacted him 
as a student and the beneficial impact 
it can have on other students. Ben has 
been able to take advantage of the 
opportunity of educational freedom this 
year, choosing different topics to focus 
on with reading assignments each night.

“Students should get to learn what they choose to be able to have more fun in 
school,” said Ben. “One person would learn what they want to learn and the 
other would learn what they wanted to learn.”

Ben was approached by Mr. Albrecht about the opportunity to present at the 
TEDx event after expressing an interest in taking ownership of his learning this 
year. “If I told myself a year ago that I’d be giving a speech to 150 people, I 
probably wouldn’t have believed myself,” said Ben.

 

Students Learn Dangers 
of E-cigs/Vaping
Throughout the end of May, our Student 
Support Partners met with Hill School’s 
fourth and fifth grade students to discuss 
the risks of e-cigarettes and vaping. The 
team talked about the hazards of use, 
what they look like and the addictive 
properties of nicotine. They encouraged 
a healthy lifestyle and reminded our 
students that they have the power to say 
NO if ever asked to try e-cigs or vaping.
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BrockportBESTFoundation@gmail.com

BrockportBEST.org

@BESTBrockport

BEST in Brockport Foundation

Keep in touch with the Brockport BEST Foundation!

BEST Education Foundation Members:

President, Andy Pacitto	 Board Member, Joan Fenton

Vice President, Leslie Bull	 Board Member, Richard Fenton

Secretary, Lynn Moulton 	 Board Member, Josephine Matela

Treasurer, Jeanne Pacitto	 Board Member, Paige Pye

Past President, Alicia Fink	

District Liaison, Terry Ann Carbone	

BEST Foundation
The BEST Education Foundation congratulates the 
2022 graduates and wishes everyone continued 
success!

The Foundation was established in 2014 as a 
501c3 nonprofit with the sole purpose of providing 
support to students and teachers through grants and 
scholarships. Support has been provided for such 
projects as books for Ginther students, a Brick Lab 
field trip, the summer Bookmobile, AP exam fees, the 
BHS food shelf, Strong Museum fees and the OMS 
Washington trip. BCSD staff are encouraged to submit 
grant applications through our website.

Funds have been raised through “Farm to Table to 
Excellence” dinners at Kirby’s Farm Market, payroll 
deductions from committed District employees and 
generous donations from community members and 
local businesses. If you are interested in making a 
donation, please visit our website or mail a check to: 
Brockport BEST Foundation, P.O. Box 265, Brockport, 
NY 14420.

There isn’t a right or wrong way to be INVOLVED! 
Follow us on Social Media for Volunteer Opportunities & Meeting Schedules! 

 Brockport PTSA  @BrockportPTSA 

www.Brockportcentralptsa.org 

https://www.brockportbest.org
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All checks must be made payable to: Brockport Continuing 
Education. Our office must receive your registration form 
and payment one week prior to first day of class/session 
unless a specific deadline is noted. Please remember that 
prompt registration may reduce the likelihood of classes being 
canceled due to low enrollment. You must be 18 years of age 
or older to be eligible to register, with the exception of those 
courses designed specifically for younger participants.

REFUNDS, CANCELLATIONS & CONFIRMATION:
Refunds are provided only if a student withdraws from the 
class 24 hours prior to the scheduled start date. No refunds 
will be provided after the first class. If you join a class after the 
scheduled start date, the tuition will be the same amount. If 
a class needs to be canceled due to maintenance or weather 
emergencies, no partial refund will be issued. Refunds will be 
processed for courses that have been fully canceled from 
our schedule for reasons such as low enrollment. Fees 
for registration do not include the cost of books, materials or 
supplies, unless noted. 

Canceled classes will be rescheduled whenever possible. If a class 
is not able to be rescheduled and is part of a series, no refund 
will be given. If a onetime only class is canceled due to weather 
or emergency and not able to be rescheduled, a refund may be 
offered. No continuing education classes are held when Brockport 
schools are closed due to weather cancellations or emergency 
conditions. Please check the Brockport Central School website, 
Twitter/Facebook, your local TV or radio stations for cancellations. 
The fall semester will begin the week of Monday, September 12, 
2022. If you do not receive a notification of cancellation, 
your class will be held. No confirmations are sent. 

Due to holiday observances, school functions or scheduled 
recesses, classes will NOT meet on the following dates: 
October 10, November 11, November 23-26 and 
December 24-31, 2022.

Parking
Please be sure to park in designated areas, not in bus or 
emergency lanes.

Contact Information
Continuing Education	 Driver Education	
Katrina Schwartz	 Trina Kenney
Phone: (585) 637-1854	 Phone: (585) 637-1961
Email: katrina.schwartz@bcs1.org 	 Email: trina.kenney@bcs1.org

WEMOCO Adult Classes
A vast number of vocational programs in business, health, 
trade and industrial areas are available. Information concerning 
offerings, dates, cost, etc. can be obtained by calling the Center 
for Workforce Development Office at (585) 349-9100.

Katrina Schwartz,  
Program Secretary

Dear Residents, 

Welcome to the Brockport Continuing Education 
program! The mission of our program is to offer 
continued learning opportunities that meet the needs 
and interests of our community. 

The Brockport Continuing Education program is a self-
sustaining program funded by enrollment fees. Since 
we rely solely on course fees, it is necessary to maintain 
minimum registration requirements. Please know that 
classes not meeting minimum registration requirements 
may be canceled. Notifications for class cancellations 
due to limited registration will be made prior to first class 
sessions, and refunds will be issued. Please know that 
class registration fees do not include the cost of books, 
materials or supplies, unless noted in class descriptions.

Thank you for your support and participation in our 
program. We encourage you to contact us with 
questions, concerns or suggestions. 

Respectfully,

Registration: (Mail-In)
Please mail the completed registration form with payment to:

For Continuing Education Courses:	

Office of Continuing Education 
Fred W. Hill School  
Brockport Central School District 
40 Allen Street 
Brockport, New York 14420

For Driver Education Courses:

Office of Driver Education 
Oliver Middle School 
Brockport Central School District 
40 Allen Street 
Brockport, New York 14420

Follow us on Twitter @BCSContinuingEd to 
stay up to date on new and returning class 

offerings and updates!

https://twitter.com/BCSContinuingEd
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Youth Safety
Home Alone Safety
It’s difficult to know when your child is ready to stay home alone. 
This 2-hour class from Epic Trainings is designed to teach youth 
ages 7-12, who might be home alone or with an older sibling, 
how to be safe and responsible. Preparation can make the 
transition easier for you and your child. Two sessions are being 
offered. Space is limited, sign up early.

Topics for this class include but are not limited to: 

•	 Basic first aid
•	 What to do when a stranger comes to the door

•	 Answering the telephone 
•	 Internet safety
•	 How to react during an emergency such as fire of power outage

Fee: $25 	
Instructor: Epic Training staff  	 Min/Max Enrollment: 5/32

Grades 2 & 3: 9/14/22, 3:40-5 p.m., Barclay Cafeteria 
Grades 4 & 5: 9/13/22, 3:30-5 p.m., Hill Cafeteria 
Grades 6 & 7: 9/14/22, 2:05-3:30 p.m., OMS LGI 

Sports and Fitness
Co-ed Recreational Volleyball
For fun and fitness:  maintain lifetime skills or learn 
as you go while getting a low-pressure workout. This 
is hard court volleyball for men and women over 18. 
There will be no referees and teams will be adjusted 
to even out skill levels.

Fee: $30 per semester	 Dates: 9/12/22-12/19/22
Instructor: Henry Kron		  Time: 7-9 p.m.
Min/Max Enrollment: 10/24         Location: Hill School Gymnasium

*All gym usage is subject to BCSD sports  
events calendar and may change.

Men’s Floor Hockey (18 and over)

Would you like an opportunity to participate in activities for 
conditioning and relaxation?  Come and join the fun!  You must 
provide your own equipment (stick, gloves, eye protection and 
shin guards).

Please send payment and registration directly to Continuing 
Education. Payment at the door will not be accepted.

Fee: $15 per semester  	 Dates: 9/14/22-12/14/22 
Organizer: Chris David		  Time: 8-10 p.m.
Min/Max Enrollment: 6/20  
Location: BHS South Gym

*All gym usage is subject to BCSD sports 
 events calendar and may change.

SWIMMING! Morning Lap 
Swimming and Water Walking
The Brockport High School swimming 
pool is open for community use.
Certified lifeguards will be on duty. 
The pool will be open Monday 
through Friday mornings from  
5:45 to 7 a.m., excluding holidays and 
when school is not in session. Please 
enter through the northeast entrance. 
Doors will only be open 5:45 to 6:15 a.m. Please plan your arrival 
accordingly. We are now offering two options for swim sessions. 
Please see the information and dates below.

Fee: 	$50 for 3 days per week session	 Dates: 9/19/22-12/16/22       
$90 for 5 day per week session		   Time: 5:45-7 a.m. 
Coordinator: Mike Schesser 	 Location: BHS Pool 
Maximum Enrollment: 15		            

Brockport Youth Fall Basketball 
Leagues
Under the direction of Coach Sherman and Coach Schleede, 
community youth in grades 3 through 6 will learn to play basketball 
in a fun and exciting environment. Everyone makes the team and 
there is no experience required! There will be one team practice 
and one game or league clinic per week. Each player will receive a 
team shirt. Please include shirt size when registering. Registration 
deadline is August 5. Space is very limited, and late registrations will 
be declined. Once registered, more detailed information will be sent 
to parents by Coaches Schleede and Sherman.

Fee: $80 	 Dates: 9/5/22-10/28/22
Organizers: Kristy Sherman & Scott Schleede	 Time: 6-8 p.m.
Maximum Enrollment: 60 girls/60 boys		

*All gym usage is subject to BCSD sports events 
 calendar and may change.
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Instant Piano for Busy People (online)
In just a few hours, you can learn enough secrets of the trade to 
give you years of musical enjoyment. Learn how to play piano 
the way professionals do, using chords. This course is a mix of 
lecture/demonstration time and hands-on instruction. Topics 
will include how cords work in a song, how to get more out of 
sheet music by reading less of it, forming the three main types 
of chords, handling different keys and time signatures, how to 
avoid counting and simplifying over 12,000 complex chords. 
This class will be held online via ZOOM, so you will be able to 
sit at your piano or keyboard at home and take this course with 
no pressure. This course also includes an online book, online 
follow up video lessons and a recording of the live Zoom class. 
This allows you to continue to practice and study after the live 
session ends. An optional online question and answer session is 
also included.

Fee: $59	 Date: 10/24/22 
Instructor: Craig Coffman	 Time: 6:30-9:30 p.m.
Min/Max Enrollment: 2/25 	Participants will be sent a ZOOM invite

Instant Guitar for Busy People (online) 
Have you ever wanted to learn to play guitar but simply cannot 
find the time for private lessons? In just a few hours you can learn 
enough about playing the guitar to give you years of musical 
enjoyment. This online crash course for people 13 years or older, 
will teach you basic chords and get you playing along with your 
favorite songs right away. Topics will include how cords work in a 
song, forming the three main types of chords, how to tune your 
guitar, basic strumming patterns, buying a good guitar and things 
to avoid, and how to play along with simple tunes. This class is 
being offered via ZOOM so you will be able to sit in the comfort of 
your own home to take the course with no pressure. This course 
also includes an online book, online follow up video lessons and 
a recording of the live Zoom class. This allows you to continue 
to practice and study the guitar after the live session ends. An 
optional online question and answer session is also included. This 
class is limited to 15, so early registration is recommended.

Fee: $59	 Date: 10/25/22
Instructor: Craig Coffman	 Time: 6:30-9 p.m.
Min/Max Enrollment: 2/15	 Participants will be sent a ZOOM invite
	

Arts and Leisure

Please fill out the form below for Continuing Education courses and return with your payment to our office. 
 For online registration and payment please visit bcs1.org/continuinged 

For Driver Education, please see the form in the Driver Education section of this publication.

Name________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Phone (Day)_____________________________________ (Evening)______________________________________________________________________________

Email Address__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

1st Course Desired______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
Circle Days(s) Scheduled:    Monday     Tuesday     Wednesday     Thursday     Friday     Saturday                                                                        Fee: ________

2nd Course Desired_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
Circle Day(s) Scheduled:    Monday     Tuesday     Wednesday     Thursday     Friday     Saturday                                                                        Fee: ________

Total Fee: ________Make checks payable to: Brockport Continuing Education

Send to:	 Brockport Continuing Education
	 Brockport Central School District
	 40 Allen Street, Brockport
	 New York 14420-2296

MAIL-IN REGISTRATION - Brockport Central School Continuing Education Fall 2022

Remember: No confirmation will be sent. Unless you receive a cancellation notice 

your class will be held. The fall semester will begin on September 12, 2022.

	 	 Last				    First				          Middle Name or Initial

		  Street				    City			   State		          Zip

Brockport Community Big Band
The Brockport Community Big Band is an adult group performing jazz with a focus on big band music from 
the 1940’s to the present day. They rehearse on Tuesday from 7-9 p.m. at Brockport High School year-
round. To be considered for membership, a playing audition must be performed demonstrating knowledge 
of the jazz idiom and a skill level that is commensurate with the standard of the group. Performers on 
saxophone, trumpet, trombone, bass, piano, guitar and drum set will be considered for membership. 
Members are required to attend all rehearsals and performances throughout the year. This group is not 
open to high school age students or college students who do not live within traveling distance to Brockport 
for weekly rehearsals and performances throughout the year.  

Please contact Lorie Bryant at (585) 766-3951 for additional information.  

http://bcs1.org/continuinged 
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Finance and Planning
College Ready: Parent Edition  
If you have a child heading to college soon, or already attending 
classes, you may be feeling overwhelmed by the prospect of 
applications, financial aid and dealing with university offices. You 
may also wonder how to best prepare your child for this new 
adventure. If your child is the first in your family to go to college, 
you may be feeling uncertainty and even some anxiety surrounding 
this decision. In this class we will discuss all of these topics and 
more. By the end of class parents will leave armed and ready with 
information and feeling more prepared for their child’s transition to 
college. Your instructor, Kate Torrey, is the Senior Director of three 
opportunity programs at the Rochester Institute of Technology. 
These programs are designed for students who are the first in their 
family to attend college. Kate has worked in higher education for 
over twenty years and was also the first in her own family to go to 
college.

Fee: $30			   Date:10/19/22 
Instructor: Kate Torrey      		  Time: 6:30-8:30 p.m. 
Min Enrollment: 4	 Location: Hill School Library

Becoming a Notary Public (online)
Our popular Becoming a Notary Public classes are now being 
offered online! Whether you are looking to become a new 
Notary Public or need a refresher on Notary Law and the duties 
and responsibilities afforded to you, this comprehensive class will 
provide you with the information necessary to pass the Notary 
Exam. You will learn testing and renewal policies, procedures 
of being a Notary Public, as well as ways to shield yourself from 
liability in the execution of your duties. This class will be held via 
ZOOM. Two sessions are being offered, please see the dates and 
information below.

Fee: $50 per session	 Session A: 10/22/22 9 a.m.-2:30 p.m. 
Instructor: Kristin Cavallaro	 Session B: 12/5/22 & 12/12/22  
Min/Max Enrollment: 3/25 	 5:30-8:30 p.m.
Participants will be sent a ZOOM invite at least 3 days prior to class

PSAT Registration 2022

Name______________________________________________

Address_____________________________________________

Phone (Day) ________________(Evening)_________________ 

School district________________________ Grade __________

Any special needs accommodations_____________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

Please include your email address so we can send a  
confirmation for test.

Email address________________________________________

Application deadline is Friday, September 23, 2022. 

Fee: $30

Make check payable to: Brockport Continuing Education

Payments & registrations for PSAT can be dropped off 
at the High School Main Office or marked Attention: 
Cont. Ed. and delivered to the Hill School Main office.  
Mail in registrations, please send to:  

Brockport Continuing Education
40 Allen Street 
Brockport, New York 14420-2296

PSAT/NMSQT 2022
On Saturday, October 15, 2022, the PSAT/NMSQT (Preliminary 
Scholastic Aptitude Test/National Merit Scholarship Qualifying 
Test) will be administered at Brockport High School. High school 
students should take the PSAT/NMSQT during their junior year.  
Approximately one million juniors take this exam each year. It 
is considered a ‘trial run’ for the Scholastic Aptitude Test (SAT).  
The PSAT also allows a student to qualify for a scholarship from 
the National Merit Scholarship Corporation. The PSAT tests 
mathematical and verbal reasoning skills as well as writing 
abilities through multiple-choice questions.

Fee: $30			  Date: 10/15/22 
Test will be held at Brockport High School	 Time:7:30 a.m.

Materials: Bring student ID, two pencils and your own 
calculator. Other electronic devices will not be allowed into the 
testing room. Cell phones will be dropped off at the registration 
table and returned at the end of the test.

Deadline to register: Friday, September 23, 2022. Registration 
forms are due to the Continuing Education Office or the High 
School Main Office by this date. 

Detach and return with PSAT payment: 

Plan your Disney World Vacation
Planning a Disney World vacation can be 
overwhelming. In this class we’ll cover 
Disney’s new Genie + and Lightning 
Lane ride reservation features, the new 
park pass system, and how to plan your 
days in the parks. You’ll find out which 
restaurants need to be reserved 60 days 
in advance, where to stay, and how to 
get around the 47 square miles of Walt Disney World. Join Kate 
Torrey for this informative class, where she will share her inside 
knowledge to help make your next Disney World trip a great one!

Fee: $30	                        Date: Thursday 11/30/22  
Instructor: Kate Torrey	 Time: 6:30-8:30 p.m.
Min/Max Enrollment: 4/25 	 Location: Hill School Library

Arts and Leisure (continued)
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Driver Education

Driving groups: will start and end at the east-side (pool) parking 
lot of the high school. Driving classes may be rescheduled at the 
instructor’s discretion due to inclement weather. Should a make-
up driving class be requested by a student due to extenuating 
circumstances, the instructor will reschedule at their discretion.  
Driving groups may be rescheduled to place four drivers in 
each time block. Every effort will be made to accommodate 
rescheduling conflicts. However, the instructor reserves the right 
to create a schedule that is most effective in terms of number 
of students scheduled for each driving group. Scheduling of, or 
transportation to, the road test are not included. Parents or other 
qualified adults should plan to devote time for enrolled students 
to practice the skills learned in this class. Only experience and 
good judgment will make a safe driver. A current NYS Learner’s 
Permit must be brought to all classes.

Registration directions: Please send your payment, completed 
registration form and a copy of the student’s learner’s permit to 
the address listed below. The cost is $470 for residents, $490 
for non-residents. The registration deadline for Session I will 
end September 7, 2022. Please select your drive groups, 
listing your choices in order of preference. First priority 
will be given to resident seniors, then resident juniors, 
then underclassmen and non-residents. Every effort will 
be made to accommodate your request. You will be notified 
by e-mail, and a list will be posted in the High School if you have 
been accepted and enrolled. If a registrant did not get into the 
session, they will be notified and placed on a priority list for the 
next session.

Enrolled students will receive instruction in the classroom, behind 
the wheel and on the road, as required by New York State 
Department of Motor Vehicles. Those successfully completing the 
class will receive an MV285 certificate that gives the holder the 
privilege to receive a Class D operator’s license when reaching 
age 17, allowing them to drive after 9 p.m. Students must be 
16 years old and hold a valid NYS Driver Permit or License to be 
eligible for the course. The Pre-Licensing 5-Hour Course material 
is included in Driver Education. The loan of a text is included in 
the class fee.  

Most insurance companies will offer a discount on compulsory 
car insurance upon request.

Instructors: Richard Barrett, Rich Fiorito, Gerald Graf and  
Dana Mallaber

Classroom instruction: ALL students must attend ALL 
classroom instruction in the Brockport High School Room 
192 as scheduled from 3:15-4:45 p.m.

Students must have the 
following for theory class:

•	 Permit/license

•	 NYS Driver Manual

•	 Notebook/folder

•	 Writing materials

Students must be prepared 
with the following for each 
car class:

• 	Permit/license

• 	Sunglasses are encouraged

•	 Appropriate footwear  
(i.e. no backless sandals)

Dear Parents and Students, 

Welcome to our Driver Education Program at Brockport 
High School. This is an exciting time for your child that 
comes with a great deal of freedom and responsibility! Our 
Driver Education Program is offered to anyone who desires 
expert instruction from highly qualified teachers prior to 
receiving a NYS Driver’s License. Our Driver Education 
Program is a comprehensive experience that includes both 
theory and practice. This program is an investment in your 
child’s future; providing them with the necessary knowledge 
and experience to become a safe driver. 

Below is important information about the program and 
the process for registering your child. Thank you for your 
interest and participation in our program. Please contact us 
at (585) 637-1961 with any questions or concerns.

Respectfully, 

Please note:  Student must be present for the first theory 
class to be allowed entry into the course. Please arrive 15 
minutes prior to the start of the first class. (Late arrivals 
will not be admitted and, if registered, will forfeit course 
enrollment). No early dismissals from theory class allowed.

Jerrod D. Roberts 
Coordinator of Driver Education

Trina J. Kenney,  
Administrative Assistant
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Drive Groups for Session I
You must have one Drive Group in Block 1 and one Drive Group in Block 2

Driver Ed Session 
High School Room 192  

 3:15 - 4:45 p.m.

Mondays Wednesdays

9/19 9/21

9/26 9/28

10/3 10/5

10/10 No School 10/12

10/17 10/19

10/24 10/26

10/31 11/2

11/7 11/9

11/14

GROUP DAY TIME DATES

A Monday 4:45 – 6:15 p.m. Sep. 19, 26, Oct. 3, 17, 24, 31, Nov. 7, 14

B Tuesday 3:15 – 4:45 p.m. Sep. 20, 27, Oct. 4, 11, 18, 25, Nov. 1, 8

C Tuesday 4:45 – 6:15 p.m. Sep. 20, 27, Oct. 4, 11, 18, 25, Nov. 1, 8

D Tuesday 3:15 – 4:45 p.m. Sep. 20, 27, Oct. 4, 11, 18, 25, Nov. 1, 8

E Tuesday 4:45 – 6:15 p.m. Sep. 20, 27, Oct. 4, 11, 18, 25, Nov. 1, 8

F Wednesday 4:45 – 6:15 p.m. Sep. 21, 28, Oct. 5, 12, 19, 26, Nov. 2, 9

GROUP DAY TIME DATES

G Thursday 3:15 – 4:45 p.m. Sep. 22, 29, Oct. 6, 13, 20, 27, Nov. 3, 10

H Thursday 4:45 – 6:15 p.m. Sep. 22, 29, Oct. 6, 13, 20, 27, Nov. 3, 10

I Thursday 3:15 – 4:45 p.m. Sep. 22, 29, Oct. 6, 13, 20, 27, Nov. 3, 10

J Thursday 4:45 – 6:15 p.m. Sep. 22, 29, Oct. 6, 13, 20, 27, Nov. 3, 10

K Friday 3:15 – 4:45 p.m. Sep. 23, 30, Oct. 7, 14, 21, 28, Nov. 4, 16 (Wednesday) 

L Friday 4:45 – 6:15 p.m. Sep. 23, 30, Oct. 7, 14, 21, 28, Nov. 4, 16 (Wednesday)

B
LO

C
K

 1
B

LO
C

K
 2
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Driver Education

Name: _ ________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address:________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Parent Email: _________________________________________ Student Email:______________________________________________________________________

Parent Phone: (Day) _________________________(Evening) ______________________Student Cell Phone:______________________________________________

Date of Birth: ______________________________________________________District Resident (Circle One)    Yes    No        Gender: ______________________

High School Attending:________________________________________  Are You (Circle One)    Senior    Junior    Other

Learner’s Permit/Driver License #: _________________________________________Date issued:________________________________________________________

Please list any special needs (test mods, physical limitations, etc): _ _______________________________________________________________________________

Parent Signature ________________________________________________________________

Driver Group Choices
(Pick 3 different choices, ranking them by preference)
Block 1: Choice #1 ____  Choice #2 ____  Choice #3 ___    
Block 2: Choice #1 ____  Choice #2 ____  Choice #3 ___

	 	 Last				    First				          Middle Name or Initial

Please print name as it appears on permit/license 	

Mail Enrollment Form and Payment to:
Office of Driver Education
Brockport Central School District	
40 Allen Street
Brockport, NY 14420-2296Questions may be directed to Trina Kenney at 

(585) 637-1961 or trina.kenney@bcs1.org Make checks payable to: Brockport Driver Education

2022-23 Driver Education & Five-Hour Course Registration Form

		  Street				    City			   State		          Zip

Detach and mail in form with a copy of permit/license and payment.

Safe Driving Techniques (Five-Hour Course)
The NYS Bureau of Motor Vehicles requires five hours of classroom 
instruction as a prerequisite for obtaining a driver’s license. 
Applicants affected by this regulation are those applying for a  
first-time driver’s license; those applying for a driver’s license 
because of a lapse of a one-year renewal grace period; and those 
applying for a new license as a result of revocation of a previous 
license. The five-hour training period must be completed prior to 
the applicant applying for a road test. Persons having completed a 
regular driving education course do NOT need this program.

The following regulations are applicable to all prospective 
registrants:

•	 Registration must be completed by mailing the registration 
form or in person at Oliver Middle School by noon the Tuesday 
immediately preceding the class. There is a seven-person 
minimum to hold this class. Registering on time reduces the risk 
of cancellation.

•	 Students will be admitted on a first-come, first-served basis.

•	 Applicants must be 16 years of age or older.
•	 Applicants must bring their valid learner’s permit to register.
•	 Applicants must pay the $40 registration fee upon registering 

and completely fill out the registration form.

An official completion certificate, which is valid for one year from 
the day of issuance, will be given upon completion of the five-hour 
program. This certificate must be presented when applying for a 
road test. It does not qualify participants for reduced insurance 
rates.

Fee: $40
Minimum enrollment: 7
Maximum enrollment: 24
Instructors: John DeBaun and Rich Fiorito 
Location: Brockport High School, Room 156
Time: 3:15-8:15 p.m. 
Dates: Sept. 21, Oct. 12, Nov. 16, Dec. 14, Jan. 11, Feb. 15, Mar. 8, 
Apr. 12, May 10 and Jun. 7     

2022-23 FIVE-HOUR PRE-LICENSING COURSE REGISTRATION
Available Dates (Circle Choice):	 2022: Sept. 21, Oct. 12, Nov. 16, Dec. 14 
		  2023: Jan 11, Feb 15, Mar 8, Apr 12, May 10, Jun 7

Be sure to include a copy of 
your permit or license

(not needed for five-hour course)

2022-23 DRIVER EDUCATION
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The Summer Bookmobile is a library on wheels that 
travels to designated locations and allows students 
to check books in and out throughout the summer. 
The initiative was spearheaded by Brockport CSD 
librarians six years ago as an effort to prevent the 
“summer slide” that tends to occur if students fail 
to read over the summer.

This Bookmobile will be going to the literacy 
summer school program at Hill School on 
Wednesdays and Thursdays from 8:30 - 11:30 a.m. 
for students to check out books. BCSD families 
wishing to visit the Bookmobile can do so during 
select times and locations throughout the summer. 

Bookmobile Schedule: 

July 12, 26, August 3, 4, 10 and 11 

5:30 - 6:15 p.m.    Creek Side, Hamlin 

6:30 - 7:15 p.m.    Hidden Creek, Hamlin

We look forward to reading with you this summer! 

Summer Bookmobile

 
Bookmobile

An Official Publication of the 
Brockport Central School District, 
Brockport, New York 14420-2296
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School Supply Lists
School supply lists for the 2022-23 school year (grades K-8) are now available on the District’s 
website. Brockport High School teachers will provide supply lists on the first day of school.


